
It is with a heavy heart that I report the passing of my dear fried Betty McCarron, of Maghull, 

Liverpool who passed away early on 16th May at the age of 92. She was in hospital at the time with 

her family with her. I had known Betty since 1997 when I first got together with my late second wife, 

Joyce. Joyce & Betty had been great friends for some 20 years then, Betty attended all the old-time 

and sequence dances that Joyce ran from the early ‘80’s. Betty would help us at the Bootle dance that 

Joyce & I ran and stand in for us when we were on holiday. She was always a terrific help at our 

Charity dances and holidays when she would insist on running the raffle and any other jobs that she 

could help with. Before her husband died in the early ‘9o’s they would compete in sequence dance 

competitions in the Liverpool area. She was a great supporter of our Society holidays as well as other 

dancing holidays. She will be greatly missed by all who knew her. We send our condolences to her 

son & daughters and their families at this sad time. President Fred. 


